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Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

What a fantastic week of sunshine we've had! It's been great to see the children enjoying games on 
the playground and making the most of the sports equipment available. Our morning clubs are off to 
a strong start, and it’s been a pleasure watching the children participate in running, table tennis, 
fencing and archery. 
 
Speaking of fitness, I was especially proud to see our Sports Captains leading fitness activities every 
lunchtime in celebration of National Fitness Day — well done to them! The entire school community 
also got involved with in-class workouts throughout the week. 
 
A big congratulations to all the children elected as School Council members, Digital Leaders, Eco 
Warriors, and House Representatives. I’m confident you'll all make the most of your new leadership 
roles. 
 
I’d like to take this opportunity to remind you of the importance of reading with your child and how 
crucial good attendance is to their success at school. Reading with your child daily is essential for 
them to become confident, capable readers. Without regular reading at home, children can fall 
behind, both now and in the future. Families that establish a consistent reading routine each evening 
are setting their children up for success. 
 
Similarly, if your child’s attendance falls below 95%, it can affect them academically and socially. 
Missing school means missing valuable learning opportunities, and it can also make it harder for 
children to form or maintain friendships. Unless your child has a medical condition we’re aware of, 
please make every effort to ensure they are in school every day. The link below provides useful 
guidance on when it’s appropriate to send your child to school with a mild illness: 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

Warmest regards,  
 

Samantha Edwards 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pupil of the Week 
 

Cowell: Sanvika 
Seuss:  Luca 

Walliams:  Evan 
Lewis:  Louis 
Dahl:  Lucian 

Rowling: Robyn 
Tolkien:  Nathan 

Morpurgo:  Teddy 
Pullman:  Olivia 

 

Award for 
Outstanding Manners 
Billy – Walliams Class 

Bella – Lewis Class 
 
 

PE Award 
Penny – Lewis Class 

 
 

Mrs Siddall’s Attendance Award 
Cowell Class – 99.4% 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

Coming Up In The Sumer Term 
 

Friday 27th September Macmillan Cake Sale – email sent 16th September.  Please drop cake 
donations at the school office in the morning.  Thank you 

Monday 30th September After school sports clubs start – email sent Monday 16th September 

Monday 30th September Residential 3rd payment due for Stubbers 2025 

Thursday 17th October Life in Saxon Britain year 5 – email sent 20th September 

Friday 18th October WW2 day year 6 – details to follow 

 

 

Reminders/Notices 
 
Mobile Phones:  Children should drop their mobile phone off at the school office before they go 
to class.  All mobiles must be labelled with the child’s name.  If there is no label the office will do 
this for them.  Thank you. 
 
PE Kits:  Children should have a pe kit in school every day.  Children should be able to remove 
earrings on their own.   
 
Year 3 ScoPay and email accounts:  Children will bring home details next week on how to sign 
up to both our payment system and email. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
As you may be aware, the new secondary school admission round opened on 

Thursday, 12 September 2024, for parents of current Year 6 children to apply for a 
secondary school (Year 7) place for September 2025. 

 
The statutory national closing date for applications is 31 October 2024. 

 
Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.  99% of 

parents in Essex applied online last year. 
 

All of the application information is available on the website above. 
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%.  The government has clarified the 
position regarding the term ‘regular’ attendance.  It means children must be in 
school EVERY DAY.  Every second counts at Perryfields.  We must work together 
to improve attendance and punctuality even more. 
                                                                                          
             

Year 3 98.8% 

Year 4 95.7% 

Year 5 95.8% 

Year 6 91.7% 

 
 

Year 3 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


Please see below our menu for the Autumn term 
 
Please note that we can also provide a packed lunch if your child would prefer this.  This will be 
either the baguette, wrap or soft roll and also includes a drink, fruit, cucumber sticks and the 
dessert of the day.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

We are excited to hold a School Cake Sale on Friday 27th September in support of Macmillan 
Coffee Morning! 

 
This year, we’re coming together to help raise vital funds for Macmillan Cancer Support, an 

incredible organisation that provides essential care and services to people living with cancer. 
Your child's class will have a 20-minute time slot in the morning to visit the cake sale in the hall. 

During this time, they can enjoy a cake whilst exploring the House Homework Gallery, giving 
them the opportunity to share in and celebrate the work of their peers. 

 
Why Macmillan? 

Macmillan Cancer Support offers practical, emotional, and financial help to individuals and 
families affected by cancer. By taking part in this coffee morning, we are helping ensure that no 

one faces cancer alone. 
 

How You Can Help: 

1. Bring a cake – whether homemade or store-bought, all cakes are welcome! Please drop 
off your contributions at the school office or send them in with your child on Friday 

27th September 
2. Buy a cake – send your child in with 50p so they can enjoy a tasty treat while donating to 

a wonderful cause (if your child has a food intolerance or allergy, please contact the 
school office to discuss suitable arrangements). 

Let’s raise as much as we can to support those affected by cancer. Every slice counts! 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


